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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

IN THE Mal

PARMINGTON, N, W,
PHONE 3253.11082

L _Case 2507.

Application of Union 0il Company of
California for an order creating a new
0il pool, establishing special rules and
regulatione for asaid pool, and contract-
ing the Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-~styled cause, seeks an order creat-
ing a new o0il pool to be designated the
North Andersoi Ranch-Wolfcamp Pocl and
comprising portions of Secticas 28, 32
and 33, Township 15 South, Range 32 East,
and Lots 1, 2, 7 and.8 of Section 2,
Township 16 South, Range 32 East, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes
the promulgation of special rules and
regulations to govern said pool, includ-
ing a provisiorn for 80-acre proration
units; it is further proposed that the
Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool be contracted
by the deletion of the SE/4 and S/2 SW/i4
of Section 28, E/2 SE/4 of Section 32 and
W/2 and NE/4 ¢ Section 33, Township 15
South, Range 32 East, and Lots 1, 2, 7 and

;-
53 8 of Section 2, Township 16 South, Range

gg 32 East.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
March 28, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

‘TER OF:

CASE 2507
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BEFORE: Elvis A, Utz, Examiner.

MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order, please,

®
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVI(

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

FARMINGTON, N, *
PHONE 323-118.

PHONE 243.6691

MR. MORRiSéV Aﬁplic;tion of Union 01l Company of
California for an order creating a new oil pool, establishing
special rules and regulations for said pool, and contracting the
Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea Cougﬁg, New Mexico.

MR. CAMPBELL: I'm Jack M. Campbell, Campbell & Russell,
Roswell, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the applicant Union
0il Company of California.

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case?

MR, SPERLING: James E. Sperling, Modrall, Seymour,

Sverling, Roehl & Harris, Albuquerque, appearing for Socony Mobil

0il Company.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Campbell, would you have both your
witnesses stand and be sworn?
(Witnesses sworm,)
(Whereupon, Applicantt's Exhibit
No. 1 was marked for identi-
fication.)

EDWARD JOHN MATCHUS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR, CAMPBELL:
Q- Will yvou state vour name, please?

&

e g
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FAGE 3
A Edward John Matchus. .
Q Where do you live and by whom are jyou employed?
A T live in Midland, Texas. I am employed by Union O0il
of California.
Q What capacity? A Geological engineer.
Q How long have you been with that company?
A Thirteen years.
Q Have you previously testified before the New Mexico

Commission or’its examiners?
A Yes, sir.
ﬁR.—ﬁSH?FEELi:.A?e ths witness’s qualificationc accept-
abie; Mr, Examiﬂef?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, they are., What was the name again?

A Edward M-a-t-c-h-u-s.

Q {By Mr. Campbeil) Mr. Matchus, in connection with your
employment by Union 0il Company of California, are you acquainted
with the application of that company in Case 250772

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you done some work in the area relative to the.
geological situation there?

| A Yes, sir. I've studied geology of the area and prepared
maps which we will submit here in evidence.

Q I refer you to what has been identified as Applicant?s
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fﬁxﬁibit Wo. 1 in this case and ask you to turn to the first

éihibit appearing on page 2 which we will denominate "Union 0Oil
Company Exhibit 1-Al and ask you please to state what that is and
what it demonctrates.

A Exhibit l-A is a structure map contoured on the top of
the A Limestone Unit of the Wolfcamp. 1It's contoured in a 25-foot
contour intervalj; the section that this map represents is shown
on the type 1log in the upper left~hand corner of the map. The
point of contour is indicated by an arrow there, that is denoted
as Limestone A, the limestone we are‘referring to is of Wolfcamp
age. It is productive in the Anderson Ranch Field, and for the
purpose of my work I have broken the limestone down into three
units, and I wili refer to them from here on as Unit A, which
is the uppermost productive unit in the Anderson Ranch Field,
Unit B and Unit C. The pay is, therefore, divided into three
units, A, B and C.

The mavp represented by Figure 1-A illustrates the attitude
pf the top of Limestone Unit A, This unit¢ is the uppermost pro-
ghucing limestone of the Anderson Ranch Field. There is, in the
center of the Anderson Ranch Field, a stippled area which is
labeled "dense limestone®,

The intent of this map is tc show that there is a division

between the North Half and the South Half of the Anderson Ranch

-3
«
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Field, Wiihkin the dense limestone arsa

one producing well which is a dry hole from the Wolfcamp, but is

State 76. To the south of this d2nse limestone barrier it is my
intent to show that there is an oil-water contact controlling the
production south of the barrier at a datum of minus 5560, To the
north of this division there is not established as yet an oile
water contact. The production is established and controlled by
tha plunging of the C Limestone in a northerly direction,

I would turn to Exhibit 2-B.

Q 1-B,

A Or 1-B, rather.

Q  Which is the next exhibit in the book, is that right?

A Yes., Exhibit 1-B is the structural attitude of the top

of the C Limestone Unit of theiwolfcamp. This unit is the major

Ry
Vide U]

producing llmestone of the Anderson Ranch Field., The map is
contoured with a 20-foot contour interval; there is in the vicinidy
of the dense limestone area in the middle »f the field some dashei
contouring. This represents a point south of whish esrrelation

of the top of the C Limestone Unit is subject to some correlation
problems because of the fact that the limestone south of the densq
barrier shown on the map is generally one massive limestone with

little vertical separation; while to the north, in the portiom of

NS e e e it e oA uatiaa itk dad il RSO MU AR AN, Rttt 3 B
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the Anderson Ranch Field that is currently shown by solid con-

touring, this represents definite correlative points that have

Lzsn $is2 thwauchout the north end of the field and represent the

WA WA - -

top of the C Limestone, which is the major producing interval
in the north area. This contoured horizon is shown on the type
log in the upper left-hand corner, and it is denoted by bracket
there as the ¢ Limestone, for identificaticn.

Q I notice that you have not included the top of the
B Limestone, does it contain the same characteristics?

A he mav of the B on the left hand is not included, but
it is very similar to the C,

Q Does this indicate to you that there is a separation

between the north and ti:e south area of the presently-defined

A Yes,

Q Will you turn to Exhibit 1-C and refer to the copy of
it that's on the board there, please, and state what that indi-
cates tc substantiate the scatement that you just made?

A Exhibit 1-C is the exhibit to the right here. This is

a north-south cross section through the Anderson Ranch Field.

shown represented;iﬁ‘tﬁe-green the A Limestone Unit, the yellow

represents the B Limestone Unit, the C Limestone unit is represent#d

1
a
.
|
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by the orange.,
We have developed three producing zones, A, B and C. There
is separation between the North Half and the South Half nf tha

field in the vicinity of the dense limestone barrier, which is

illustrated on this cross section in the vicinity of the Sunray--

Mid-Continent No. 2 State 76. There are a number of other facts
wnich bear on the separation of the two tields.

The separation of the A Unit from the north vortion of the
field to the south portion of the field is controlled by two
things. The dense limestone acts as a barrier for the A Unit,
the fact that water is produced from the A Unit in the north
portion of the Anderson Ranch Field, there is one well that is
producing from the A Unit in the north portion of the Anderson
Ranch Field that is the highest well north of the barrier, the
Gulf No. 1 State "CL“ A,

The A Unit traced southward into the South Half of the
Anderson Ranch is controlled by the development of porosity

above an oil-water contact of minus 5560. The south portion of

the Anderson Ranch Field has been dencted to have three producing

units, A, B and C. A water drive is present under the oil-water
contact of minus 5560 in the South Half of the Anderszon Ranch

Field south of the limestone barrier. The oil-water contact at

minus 5560 has been defined by 35 drill stem tests. and production

|

¢
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tests to verify the existence of the oil-water cohtact at minus
5560,

The upper producing unit in the south portion of the Ander-
son Ranch Field is operating under a solution gas drive. The
north portion of the Anderson Ranch Field, which is sevarated
from the south by the dense limestone barrier is producing under
a solution gas drive mechanism. There is not developed an oil-
water contact by the presently developed area of the North
Anderson Ranch Field. There is, however, an isolated water zone
that is five to ten feet thick that occurs at the base of the

C Limestone Unit,

This unit bearing water follows the structural configuration
of the C Limestone Unit. It is ssparated above and below4by
shale or shaly lime which is dense and restricts this zore to
within a given ten-foot interval.

Another variation that occurs between the north portion
of the Anderson Ranch and the south portion of the Anderson Ranch
Field is the development of average porosities that range from
6.9 to 10.5% in the south portion of the area tc a dense zone in
the center of 1.5% porosity. Drill stem tests of this dense

e A e mmen = P — e e e — 2 a .. =2 —~ e PO PRy
interval have recovered very little if amy fluid until the depth

‘.

of the test is =" into the oil-water below at minus 5560. To

the -orth of the dense barrier the average porosity varies froem

e M e L e
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5.5% to 10.3%.

Additional evidence of sevaration is shown on this cross
section by the development of distinct shale and dense shaly
lime breaks between Units A, B and C. This distinct division
present in the North Half of the field is not well developed south
of the dense limestone barrier in the cenﬁer of the field. The
cross section illustrates the development of this shale break
between the unit as continuous into the limestone barrier, then
south of the barrier these shale breaks thin and disappear,
merging into massive limestone,

The major difference on this section that I wish to point
out is pasicaliy the diiference in the oil-water cont,ac-'t,'» in the
south portion of the field which is well established from drill
stem and production tests at a minus subsea datum of 5560,

North of the barrier the oil-water contact does not exisp. Water
is encountered within an isolated water zone at the tase of the
C Limestone Unit.

in summarizing the geo'|gy, an lsometric projection has
been prepared.

Q I'11 refer you to what we denominate Exhibit 1-D,
which is in the back of the booklet thal you have Mr. Evaminer.
will you state what that is and explain this to the Examiner?v

A The isometric projection represents an attempt to
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show you in three dimensions the attitude of the three producing
units, limestone units of the Wolfcamp in the Anderson Ranch
Field. This presentation summarizes the drill stem test data,
the core data, producing interval, net pay for the various wells,
and also illustrates the development of the oil-water contact in
the south portion of the field at minus 5560,

in comparing the depth of production in the north portion
of the Anderson Ranch Field I would like to show that the control
for the production in the field is based on the attitude of the
C Limestone Unit. As the unit plunges northward, so does the
producing interval, Keep in mind. that tﬁe south portion of the

o Lomnam MELN A
S

field ie under an cil-wate: minus 5580, and iraciug

productive depth northward we find that the producing interval
increases in depth as we proceed northward.

I would like to cite as examples the subsea datum of the
base of the producing perforations to the north of the dense
lime barrier, the Mobil No. 1 State "S* is producing oil from
perforations to a subsea depth of minus 5559. The Union No. 1
State "A" is producing to a subsea depth of minus 5558, Due
north the Union No. 1 State 33 is producing to a subsea depth of
minus 5653.

Continuing northward, the Union No. 2 State 33 is producing

to a subsea datum of minus 56L8. North is the No_ 1-28-0"RW_ which

S
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produces to a subsea datum of minus 5630, Northeast, development

Limestone Unit to a depth of minus 5717. These figures cited
represent the producing interval from the C Limestone as this
unit extends northward.

There is a difference in the Union No. 2 State 33-"B® of
157 feet below the oil-water contact established in the south
portion of the field within the B zone and the C zone of the south
portion of the field. This area under water drive is definitely
separated from the north portion of the field which is under a

solution gas drive and water-free to a subsea datum of 157 feet

halmaswe +ha A3 _cwnsdam Aaandand
ke W P WAL W Tl ulin e T WY il N AT AA W w W

h of the limestone barrier.

There is, in addition to the production established from
the C Limestone Unit, production established from the B Limestone
Unit which also illustrates the same productive interval below
the oil-water contact of minus 5560.

In the Union Ro. 3 State 33, the B Limestone Unit is pro-
ductive to a subsea datum of minus 5622. The McAlester No. 1
State "JG™ is productive to a subsea datum of minus 5611, All
of these figures mean that a summation can be stated in this
manner for the north portion of the Anderson Ranch Field. As
the producing units of A, B and C plunge northward, the producing

interval extends with the plunging northward and is controclled




e

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHQNE 32%.11R2

PHONE 243.6691

PAGF _1_2

by the structural attitude in a northerly direction. There is
not develoved an coil-water contact in the North Half of the Ander-
son Ranch Field., The only water encountered to date has been
from an isolated water zone developed at the base of the C
Limestone Unit.

There is below the base of the C Unit a limestone which has
been termed the D Limestone, It is simply the next limestone
separated by the shale break underneath the C. This limestoune
in the vicinity of the Magnolia or Motil rat..er, No. 1 State "S"
and the Gulf State "R™ and the Union 1-33-"A" is bearing some
water., This unit probably extends updip to the soﬁth into the
dense limestone barrier and may tie with the zone of the Anderson
Ranch Field proper or the south portion which has the oil-water
contact developed at minus 5560.

Wigh:the separation of these three producing units north of
the barrier by the distinct shale breaks which separate them, the
present production as established has not defined a water table, |
These three points, then, would be stressed in the summation
in the projection of the isometric projection, By tracing the
producing depth from the south portion to the north portion of the
field, the projection is hung on a minus 5500 datum. Examination
of the projection shows that an oil-water contast does exist in

the south portion of the field. When you go north of the dense

T T

e i 4 mema e




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE 325-1182

PHONE 243.66931

FAGE 13

limestone barrier illustrated in the center of the field, the
oil-water contact does not exist as such. 'lhere are not the
pronounced shalie Lreaks separating the scuth nortion of the
area that do exist to divide the A, B and C Units of the Wolf-
camp in the‘northern ares.,

These three points suggest that there is positive separation
on a lithologic basis for the separation of a North Anderson
Ranch area and a South Anderson Ranch producing area.

MR. CAMPBELL: That's all the questions I have at this
time, Mr. Examiner, of this witness.

MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness? Mr.
Nutter,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER: &

Q Mr. Matchus, in the rorth end of the structure jou have
three sands, A, B and C, or three zones of porosity?

A Yes.

Q Do these same three zones actually exist in the south
end of the structure?

A I have pointed out that they are not separated cr as
defined as they are in the north portioh'of the field. Now,
there are the equivalent zones shown on my crossﬂsection that

~ *

represent to me a tentative correiation of A, B and C Wolicamp

T ———
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) the zones o) porosity are present in
both ends of the structure?

A Yes.

Q But in the north end they Qould\be separated by a shale
break?

A By a shale break, and this barren portion that separateJ
the center of the field into two units.

Q I meant in the north end these sands or zones are
ssparated from each other by the shale break?

'A Yes.

Q Then in the south end they are, the equivalent of B and
C is oresent without the shale breaks?

A Yes. There are a few shale brea..: 'n the south‘portion
of the field that generally rim the flanking portion of the
field, but these are not continuous, they are quite discontinuous
in some places so that a correlation is difficult, to say that
one particular unit is A, B and C, There is generally a correla-
tion that can be made, but it is by projection,

The lime is better developed from the standpoint of being on4
continuous upward growih of limestone rather than limestone
separated by distinct shale breaks,

Q Now, confining ourselves to the south end of the
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structure, if you come off the flanks you do find' zones of
ticn B and C?

A Tes.and no, bpecause 1t depends on the ares tilat you
refer to. 1 would make a general statement that therc are some
shale breaks that do occur cn the flank of the field. Now, there
is a question as to where you would correlate an equivalent shale
break in the nor=h portion of the field to some shale break in
the south portibn of the field., The separation by the shale
breaks in the north portion of the field is rather straightfor-
ward. The breaks are well illustrated, they're well developed.
When you try to carry such a correlation in the south portion of
the field, you have difficulty trying to carry one continuous
shale marker as a marker throughout the field because they will
disappear.,

Q If vou traveled around the side of the structure, and
if you were walking around in one of those shale breaks on the

side of the structure, would you be able to go from the north end

A I doubt that you can, because I had difficulty cor-

relating around., I had to project some of these through. They'rT
based on the fact that in the south portion of the field we are
speaking basically of massive limestone. There are some shale

partings and a few shale breaks that do occur, but these are not
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" have a low vermeability?

as continuously <eveloped and you may trace one around tixx {iaalk
of the field and find that it disappears, and then probably two

or three wells over, or one well over, you may pick up another

little shale break, possibly hnighsi or icwer, that youn may ecarry
for another few wells.

Q Now, the Sunray well that encountered the dense lime

sione, encountered no shals whatever?

A That is straightforward, basically dense limestone.
The average porosity in the Sunray No. 2-76 was 1.5%. The net
effective pay in the field has been cut o.f at 3% porosity.
The average porosivies that I cited earlier indicate that the
range of porosity is between five and ten percent;in the pro-
ducing intervals where you get below 3% you are generally tight
enough so that you don't have much effective pay when the porosity
is less than 3%.

Q Does this dense limestone being only 3% porosity also

A fenerally it is low. There are permeable streaks in
it. There were thin streaks of measurable permeability.

Q Now, here on Exhibit C, the cross section, there's
some drill stem notations made .o the lieft of the Sunray-Mid

Continent log. Is that the drill stem testing on that log?

A That's the drill stem £est plotted on the left side
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of the log.

Q Would you read those drill stem tests?

A All right. The Sunray-Mid Continent well, I have not
recorded the depths, T'1ll have to refer to the depth from
another source of evidence here,

Q Were all of these drill stem tests made in the dense

14 -~ e ]
L AMEe3IToOnE?

A Yes, with the exception of the basal test in the Sunray|
Mid Continent well. There is a test down at the bottom of the
hole that recovered 7500 feet of water. This is below the oil=-
water contact as established for the south portion of the
Anderson Rench Fleld. The only equivalent to this stratigraphic
position that recovered 7500 feet of water to the north is the
D Limestone. In other words, it is below, stratigraphically,
the A, B and C Units. It is not considered in the productive
column,

The drill stem tests taken in the Sunray-Mid Continent
No. 2 State 76 were as follows: Drill stem test No. 1, 9703
to 9753, recovered 90 feet of oil and gas-cut mud. Flow pressure,

530. Shut in pressure, 650 pounds. Drill stem test No. 2,

OIEY LA OSSN ranavarard QO Faotr AF A»3ITIT inme muaA T'T e vvva mmremma

P R -~ o vy - v e e et Mt CWmwY e wnwRe -y

zero; shut in, 650 pounds; drill stem test No. 3, 9806 to 9853;

recovered 100 feet of oil=cut mud., Flow pressure, 625, shut in
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+ pressuTe, 700 psunds. Drill stem test No. 4, recovered 15 feet

4
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=

of drilling mud =--
Q What was the interval on that test, please?
A 9844 to 9895. These intervals are plotted on the left

side of the Sunray-Mid Continent log.

FARMINGTON, N, +
PHONE 323.11£2

Q That little zig zag line represents the intervals?

A Yes. The drili stem test is indicated as a Z bracket
here. The bracket at the tcp and the bottom of the Z denotes the
tested interval, the resulﬁs of the test are located immediately
to the left of the bracket.

Q In other words, from the recovery on the drill stem
test it would appear that the only place there was permeability
was down in the water?

A In the water. I will read the last drill stem test
that‘will confirm that. Drill stem test No. 5, 9890 to 9860,
recovered 7500 feet of water; flow pressure, 550 to 2120; shut
in pressure, 2285 pourds.

Q Now, Mr. Matchus, has any well which is on the structure

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

and not down off the side of it encountered 2 dense limestone such

as this Sunray-Mid Continent well encountered?

A There are several other wells that encountered dense
" section to the point where the section was dense enough with
. some minor bhroken streaks of porosity wheseby a commercial well
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sted Now the fact that they were
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abie to complete an oil well is indicated on our map. They are
snown as a producing well. ''his tight area extends by my inter-
pretation through the Sunray-Mid Continent No. 1 State 76 west-
ward to the area of the Gulf “CR"™ State No. 4 and No. 3. These
two wells, Gulf ®CR"™ State No. 3 and 4 have been, are poor pro=-
ducers, or rather the No. 4 is still a poor producer. The No. 3
wCR" State prcduced a total of 5,000 barrels of oil and was then
abandoned and converted to a salt water disposal well.

The trace of the dense limestcne bafrier as interpreted by

the isometric projection and the north-south cross section shows

thas tha malem mals 2L evm mowr en +hotr FfAarm +the Aenca 1iméea
o eaiwh W Vil IGALALL A ans g - ¢ neay - — .-~ — —-_——— - 2 &R - P

stone barrier, exists in generally an east-west direction through
the two Sunray-Mid Continent wells.,

Q How about the log on that Devonian well of Sunra}'s,
does it show this dense lime in the Wolfcamp formation?

A It was drill stem testsd and it was noct as dense as the
well that was cored. The No. 2 State 76 MA"™ was cored and actual-
ly had the best information on the well. The No, 1 State 76
is illustrated on the isometric projection in the uppermost por-
tion of the bracket D dense limestone area. The Sunray-Mid
Continent Well No. 1 State 76 did recover 1,010 feet of mud-cut

oil and 90 feat of oil.
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measurable amounts ol oil. 7These tests are shown on ine pro=
3e§tigp and thev are shown on the left side of the log within
the bracketed interval for each drill stem test. Thesa zones are
correlated with producing units north and south. Can you follow
the correlation between the green and across to the dense shown
and then into the south portion of the Anderscn Ranch Field? 1In
the vicinity of the A Unit, just south of the barrier, there is
pcrosity devsloped that has an average of between 74% to 10%
porosity. It is good porosity, but it is not continuously
developed over the major portion of the south portion of the
Aﬁdersnn‘Ranch Field.

This is locally developed, and it is my impression that a
portion of that recovered oil in the uppermost drill stem 7est in
the Sunray-Mid Continent No. 1 State'76 was encountered from one l
of these thin developed streaks, and as you proceed down the»drili
b

e
the 1

stem test‘recurd v Lus aelL 51de O cg of the No. 1 State
76 you will see that nowhere below there did they encounter any-
thing that warrants an attempt being made to complete the well.
It was considered dry. They drilled the well to the Devonian and
made a Devonian producer of it.

Q They didn't thiak of it in the Wolfcamp?

A No. That same condition does exist, however, from the
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upper portion of the Wolfeamp just to the west. The one well

ir 1t was completed from both the A and the B zoine on the iso-
metric projection is the Gulf No. 3 ®"CL®™ A, This well produced a
cumulative of 5,000 barrels of oil and was abandoned. It was
converted to a salt water disposal well. This is indicative of
the tightness of this immediate area.

L mCL® A 35 5150 a poor welle I1It®s nct capable of
making its allowable,

Q What is its cumulative production?

A The No. 4 is a little better than average because they
are completed from “he lower unit of the C, and it has a cumu-
lative as of 9-1-60 of &5,500 barrels.,

Q What was it making now?

A It is producing about 30 to 40 barrels of oil and 60

to 70 barrels of water per daye.

Q Now, Mr. Matchus, is any well in the ncrth end of the

A N, the watom oana e+ tha haaa =9 tbhe A TIoo_woomo Trafa

—— -——— ——— - Weaaw W awciesanr W UNWAAW  AF A W

is the lowest known occurrence of water in the north portion of
the Anderson Ranch Field, and there is not at present any pro-
duction developed below this zone. The attitude of the C Lime-
stone as it plunges northward is such that the base of the C |

Limestone where the developed water zone exists also plunges to

e
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the north and northeast. As this zone plunges, our production

has simply followed the C Limestone Unit downdip.

A And has not encountered wat2r. In fact, I have given in

the testimay the record of what is being produced from given subsea

2

the +ha fanes +h
vy ViAW AR W v

datums. This evidence is further substantiate
these wells are not producing any water. There is but one well
north of the dense limestone barrier that is producing any measure
able water or any water to speak of. It is the highest well,

it is the Gulf No.l "CL"™ A, which is due north of the dense parrier
on the isometric projection or the cross section. This well is
the only well that is producing from the A Limestone Unit.

Tﬁe A Limestone was tested to the north in the Mobil No. 1
State ®"S" and the Union Nc. 1=33 ®A™, In both of these wells
water was encountered. From the basis of-these two wells, I
would say that water would be encountered below a datum of
minus 5420, while to the south of dense limestons barrier, as
shown here, a production is established down to the oil-water
contact at minus 5560, There is a separation between the A
producing unit in the south portion of the field against the
north portion of the field,

Q I presume that this blue line that's drawn across here

at the base of the ¢ is this water sample?

L
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A .. Yes., As you can see; the C section has one common line,
jt is the minus 5500 datum which is a dashed bar through the
center of the well logs. That represents a subsea datum of minus
5500,

Q Did I understand you correctly to say that you believe
the principal deive in the south is a water drive?

A In the south there is evidence of an active water drive
under the C Limestone Unit as correlated here. There is also
evidence that the uppermost producing member, the A Limestone, is
producing under a solution gas mechanism. This information was
revealed by some re-entry, reworking of the Anderson Rauch Unit

wells, where in 1956 a number of the wells started making water

they were plugged back, in turn the producing intervali was con-

verted to the A Unit. In other words, they plugged back to the

A Limestone and produced that for a number of years.

When this A Unit started to show depletion, a number of the

 older wells were opened up again to provide entry fur C zone oil

to the bore hole. Weli_ when this wae done they Snfounicisa au
increase in bottom hole pressure of approximately 4,000 poundg.
However, this is not my s .ry. But entry was made into the plugg%d
back portion of the hole, and in doing so they found that their
bottom hole pressures had again returned to a point higher than

their original bottom hole pressure was for the initial
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A This is in the south portion of the fields I'm getting
off my field there unless you want to pursuc thatv auy TurLhar.
The basic control for the oil-water contact is more than 35 drill

nd nraduection tests in the sonth portion of the field,

9.} -~ - R

stem testas
I don't think there are too man: areas where you can have an
original cil-water contact as clearly defined as it exists in
this south porticn of the Anderson Ranch Field. There is ample
evidence to support this existence of a water table at minus 5560,

Q (By Mr. Nutter) It is your belief you have a solution
gae drive mechanism?

A In the north portion we have a solution gas drive

mechanism and there is no other but the water drive restrictede.

Q Which well was it that was perforated down to 57177

A The Union No. 2-33 State "B"™ is perforated and com=
pleted tc a subsea datum of minus 5717. This well was drill
stem tested and flowed oil with no evidence of water.prior to
completion to a subsea datum of minus 5717.. This represents a
column 146 feet below the oil-water column in the Anderson Ranch
Field, yet by all geological evidence this is still the same

Wolfcamp reservoir, from the standpoint of age it is Wolfcamp

lime, but there is a separation between the south and the north
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porticns of the Anderson Ranch Field.
Q Is this the northernmost well on the cross section?
A The northernmost well on the cross section. it falle

at the point of A-Al,

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Did you say that there was very good vertical communicat:

between the three zones in the seuth poriicn of the tield?

A In the south portion, yes, I would say there is vertical
communication,
Q Do you feel that the water drive in this section is

effective for all three zones?

A I can not make that statement for this reason, I have
studied the south portion of the field and I do not have a
thorough record of all workovers. My information leads me to
believe that the A Unit is a solution gas drive unit., In other
words, only the B and the C Units, as illustrated on this cross

- -t

section. are affected hy tho Adl-matar 22220 S0 GLhus Jowv

being under a water drive. The A Unit has been depleted and their
pressures have dropped. It is a normal solution completion
problem. When they re-entered.some of the old oils, or re-
sntored and reopened some of the bottom perforated intervals in

these producing wells is the south portion of the field, they

found that they were getting the effect of the water drive.

ety
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Q Well, there must not be very gcod vertical communica-
tion between the A zcne and the two lower zones?
A No. I can say that there should not be, I can not ptbve

that there is and I can not prove there isn't in the south portion
of the Anderson Ranch Field. This column represented by A, B

and C Limestone in the south portion of the Anderson Ranch Unit

in areas does not have a definite break horizontally to show
vertical separation. There are dense zones that separate zones

of porosity. Now, whether you could say that one zone of porosity
separated by a dense zone here might be the same zone of porosity
in the next well is subject to interpretation, and it could

exist or could not exist. I do not think there is vertical com-
munication between the portion of the Anderson Ranch Field that
is affected by the oil-water drive at minus 5560 and the A Unit

in the top of the Wolfcamp. I think that their water drive
affects the lower pay.

» general there is a two-fold division of the pay. TYou
would generally find that most of your porosity or net pay is
established in the equivalent to the C Unit. This can extend
into the B Unit. Tane A Unit seems to be a separate zone of
‘porosity. Tha’. is based on the plot of net pay and perforated
interval,

Q I believe you gave three reasons why you felt that this
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pool was separated. One was your water drive system in the south
part, the isolated water below the C zone in the north parie I

)

wonder it you would give mc the others that yvou gave?

A The existence of the dense limestone area tatween the
North Half and the South Half of the field. Essentially a non-
productive zone, the average porosity in the well cored was 1.5%.
The fact that the shale separation of the three units L0 the
north is well defined and terminates in the southward direction
into the vicirity of the dense Earrier. South of this barrier
those shale breaks do not exist. I think that evidence here is
.ﬁhat we have three producing units to the north. They are
Igeparated by well-defined shale breaks. There is a dense lime-
stone barrier between the A, B and C Unit of the north, of the
A, B and C Unit of the south. I think the fact that dry holes are
encountered in this belt and the fact that there are poor pro-
ducers adjacent to this belt of dense limestone supports its
existence.

MR. UTZ: Will your next witness havg some pressure
information?

MR, CAMPBELL.: VYes, he will.

MR, UTZ: 0il characteristics and so forth?

MR. CAMPBELL: TYes.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness? The witne
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may be excused.

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn,

follows:

(=2 200 Y24
LDad  1"ULvo
GRS

AAVTINITAT T
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(Witness excused.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

-

Q
A

Q

L

Will you state your name, please?
Peter Mattehies, M-a-t-t-e-h=i-e-s,.
Where do you live and by whom are you employed?

I live right now in Montana, but prier tc

)

28

March lst I lived in Midland, Texas, and am employed by Union Qil
of California. .

Q You have testified previously before the Examiner or -
the Commission?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Did you testify before them at the time the original
authority was granted to conduct interference tests in this area?

A Yes, sir.

Q

wWill

A7 Ial |

.
10on

vour atten

you state what

A what wo wil11l 1 dan+s I anm K
-~ v —a—— e P e s - e A — L A Wl 3 e AW wnen s sodhn

that is, please?

A In this exhibit we show the bottom hole pressure

history for the south part of the field and the north part of

you refer to the booklet of exhibits, and I call

L7

RN
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the field.h This was the first information we obtained which
led us to believe that wetre talking about ¢wo different ficldsa.
On the left side of the graph I show the history for the south
part of the field while in the right, upper corner I show the
history for the north part of the field. The numbers beside the
dots represent the numbers of wells used to arrive at the shown
average.
The initial pressure in the south part was 3740 psi. This
pressure declined very rapidly, and the last pressure survey taken

was in 1960 when the average field pressure, or the average pres-

sure of the south area was 2,092 psi. As was mentionea before,

three of the wells wers reworked and showed considerably higher

Dressure e entvire fieid.

Neglecting those three wells, the average pressure of the five
wells is only 108v psi.

At the same time the pressure in the north part of the field
was 3356 psi, or pressure differential of 2.50 psi., It will be
shown later in our testimony thatf the transmissibility of the
reservoir rock in the northern part is very high and that the
pressure will equalize within a few weeks over more than half a
mile, The raillure to 4o the swue uvesr a perivd vl yeass proves
to us that we are talking about two different fields in this area.

Q Will you refer to what has been identified as Exhibit

ey

L

vy
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No. 1=-F, "Fluid Analyses Comparison™, and state to the Examiner
what this comparison indicates to you.

A Here we show the fluid analyses of the two parts of the
field, one analysis was taken by Union 0il in the State No. 1-33
in July, 1960 and the other sample was taken by the Continental
0il Company in September of 1553. Continental took at that time
hole samnles and both of them proved to be alike, so I
show only one, since the otiier is the same.

The sampling depth in the Union well is 9966, while it was
9750 feet in the Continental well. The sampling pressures are
almost alike, the difference of 20 psi only, also the pressures
were taken seven years apart. The bubble point pressure in the
northern part of the field was determined to be 34, -or 3435 psi
at 139 degrees, while it was only 3002 psi in the south part of
the field.

The formation volume factor at the saturation pressure in
the north part is 1.964 while it is in the south part 1.8777.
Therets also a difference in the solution gas-oil ratio, in the
north part we have 1833 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil in
solution, while in the south part there is only 1665 cubic feet
of gzas per barrel of oil in solution.

The viscosity at bubble point is almost alike, so is the

gravity of the fluid,and the compressibility factor is slightly

I P ST 7 v

PRV
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higher in the north part, which is mainly due to the higher
solution gas-0il ratio. So thea difference in the bubble point
and in the solution gas-oil ratio indicates, again, that these
two iduids come Uul of WS

Q Based upon the pressure analysis that you have made and
upon the fluid analysis, is it your opinion as a petroleum engineep
that these are two sepavate reservoirs?

A Yes, it is.

Q I refer you now to what has been identified as Exiiibit
No. 1-G.

A This exhibit we show the outline of the field which we

request for designation. Every lease shown within the hatched

A )

outline is presently allocated to the Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool
with the exception of the Northeast Northeast Quarter of Section
32, which is a northwestern corner of the North Anderson Ranch
Unit. We request that this 40-acre tract shall be included in
the field since it's part of the unit, and we believe it is
productive,

Q And the exterior hash marks indicate the area which you
are requesting the Commission to designate as the North Anderson
Ranch-Wolfcamp Field, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Turning now to Exhibit No. l-H, will you state to the

T — N




- |

- PAGE 32

Examiner what this reflects with regard to the field history?
You are ralking there, I assume, abouil ihe NOrih Anderson Rancio

area?

es, itis only for the wells directly north of the

[

a
in

permeability barrier. The first well drilled up there was in

t
FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 325-1182

1958, and by the end of the year there were three producing wells,
and upon the completion of the Union Well No, 1-33, which was a
one-mile stepout, there was started kind of a drilling boom and
now we have 11 producing from the Wolf<amp, 10 of which are Tlow=-
ing top alluwable as only a small amount of water produced which
is made only out of the southernmost well of this field to be
requested. The cumulative production as of February ist, 1962 was
813,000 barreis, most of which was produced by the three oldest
wells in the field.

You will note that there is no increase in the gas-o0il ratio.
At the present time I think our application today stirred up

another drilling boom. There are four more wells drilling, and

N TR . 7 o T L Y T T S O T v

Sinclair announced one location in their North Anderson Ranche~

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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Q You stated that you were the witness when Union re-
quested authority to conduct some interference tests in this
North Anderson Ranch area. Have these tests been conducted under

e your supervision?
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A Yes, sir, I was out in the field all the tiﬁé:r“>

Q I refer you Lo Exhibii Noe 1-I and referring Lo Lhail
where necessary, will you describe tc the Examiner the tests which
were conducted, the results of those tests and the conclusions
which you drew from them?

A Yes, sir. I show on Exhibit 1-T the graphical form
of the interference test, while the ncxt ExRiUit 1-4 sbuws s
same data in tabular form. The iest péttern was on a five spotr
pattern whereby we produced the four corner wells and had the
center well shut in. The center well is designated here as the
red well, and its pressure behavior through the interference

2 mmran Aam bl nvmmam mnamd AT Fha -
daWF  AFEAW FIEL WAL WhaNs A g e T =

part we show the pressure performance of the flowing well.

The scale in the upper part of the graph is different to the
one in the lower part. W¥e had a dual 72-hour Amerada bomb in the
observation well while we took the flowing pressures in the pro-
ducing wells only every 24 hours. The producing rates were the
following: About 1100 barrels, 1100 to a thousand barrels of oil
out of the blue well, 2,000 out cf the brown well and six to
seven hundred out of the two wells on the State "B® lecase. These
two wells produced into a common tank battery with no way +to

break the production down.

You will note that the pressure drawdown obtained in the
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producing wells even under the high producing rates were only

very small, which was expected since the PI values of these wells
are as higﬁ as 11 barrels of oil per day psi drawdown. There's
one exception to this one, that is the State “C" No. 1-28, you
will note that the pressure went as low as 1400 psi. At the
completion of the interference test on February 7 all wells were
shut in and the buildups taken and their PI values and capacities
calculated from these buildup testse.

The calculation of the buildup on the State ™C" 1-28 proved
that the well, besides being completed in a rather tight part
of the reservoir, exhibited a skin effect or formation damage,
and it was recommended that this well had to be worked over,
ﬁhich was done, and we improved the production capacity consider-
ably.

From the interference test we noticed a slight buildup in
the observation welljat the start of the interference test, the
bottom hole pressure in the red well, the observation well was
3090 psi, which had built up after 58 hours, another 58 hours, to
3094 psi, and that the drawdown started and at the end of the
test cn February 9th, the pfessure had dropped to 3083 psi, or
total drop off of 11 psi, without having produced a barrel of
0il out of the well.

After completion of the buildup tests, the producing wells,
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the blue, hrown; orange and green wells were opened up again or
placed back on production to produce their remaining allowable
for the month of February, with the exception of the State No. 1,
the blue well, which produced two allowables. The observation

well remained shut in.

On Fabruary 22nd the allowable was produced and all wells
were shut in again, and on February 27 the bottom hole pressures
were taken again in all five wells, and by then the pressure had
dropped in the cbhservation well down to 3065 psi, or total pres-
sure drop of 29 psi, without having produced a barrel of oil out

of the well. This proved to us that each weuil. will drain an

area with a radius of more than a quarter of a mile, or that

each well will drain up to 250 acres.
Q Now, moving to Exhibit No. 1=K, which is your theoreti-~

cal interference calculation, will you briefly explain that and
indicate to the Examiner how well that compares with the actualk
tests, interference tests that you took?

A Yes. The formula adduced to calculate the interference
which should have taken place during the test, the formulae used
for these calculations are developed for application to the
radial fiow of heat or diffusion of heat. basically,the flow of

heat or the flow of electricity and the flow of fluids in per=-

meable rocks can be described by the same mathematical forms.
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The diffusivity constant determines the rate at whicﬁ fiuia‘will
readjust in response to a pressure disturbance imnased on the
systeme. The values used in these calculations are either obtained
during the interference test as the production rates and the total
time involved, or they were obtained from the calculation of the
buildup tests as to the total capacity of the well, or we used
electric logs or core analyses to calculate porosity, pay thicknessr

es or fluid analyses to calculatc viscosities or to determine
for viscosities and for information for volume factors.

The total drawdown caused by each‘producing well in the

observation well should add up to the total, or should theoreticall

1y be the drawdown obtained in the observation well, and you will
note that the calculation results in a drawdown of 11.8 psi while
the actual drawdown obtained was 11 psi, which was, in my opinion,
an awful close check, which proves to us that the analyses of

the reservoir is right,

Q Have you made some calculations with regard to the
bottom hole pressure history of the wells in this northern por-
tion of the Anderson Ranch Field?

A Yes, sir.

Q Reter as you see it tu BahibLiil i-L, and ctate to the

Examiner what that exhibit shows in relation to the drainage of

wells in this area.

al g
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-other wells exhibited the same pressure. This proves that each

A Yes, sir. On this exhibit we show the hottom hele
pressure history of the welles in the north part of the field
which are completed in tha  zome, V¥You will nots that on Uk
blue well, the first well drilled by Unior up there, was completed]
in July, 1960. The initial bottom hole pressure on this well

was 3585 psi. After five months of production out of this well,

which

k) “
2 well was comploted, which is the red well

, at
time the reservoir pressure had dropped down to 3442 psi, or a
total decline of 143 psi, which proves that by the production out
of the No. 1, 0il was drained away from the No. 2.

The same is true for every other well completed; the last
well completed in the field is a Union State ™C" No. 1-28,which ig
a brown well, which had an initial pressure of 3152 psi, or more

than 400 pounds less than was encountered in the No. 1 Unit. A

fieldwide bottom hole pressure s..ovey taken revealed that all the

well will drain an areaggain, or a radius of a quarter of a mile,
which was as much as 250 acres, and it proves again to us that
the field can adequately drain and produce on an 80-acre spacing.

Q wWhat other types of calculations have you made in con=-
nection with the drainage area of these we!' 's? )

A The calculations are shown on Exhibit 1-M, I show the

material bgclance calculation for the production history of the

SRR B LEE0 A ARSEEME a3 o
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he initial completion to the time
when the second well in the unit was completed. I have used

this production period ia my material balance calculation, be-
cause at that time the reservoir pressure for the most of the time
T the second rea

son, is that

was above the bubble point, and
at this time this well was a sole producer within a mile of thate.
the five-month period a total of 20,510 barrels of

0il were produced with a pressure drop of 140 psi., Using these
values in the material balance shown on this exhibit, a totai of
6,620,000 bairels of oil were affected to some extent by the
production out of the No. 1.

Referring to the vélumetric calculation, I att.apted to
calculaéé the total barrels of oil in place per acre. Using the
thickness which we encountered, the pay thickness which we
encountered in the No. 1; of 64 feet of net pay, an average
porosity of 9,64 and a water saturation of’ ,25%,.we have a
total of 18,240 barrels of cil per acre in place. This results in
an area affected by the production out of the State Neo., 1-33
over the first five months of 363 acres.

This assumes that the entire 363 acres had a uniform thicke-
ness of 64 feet of pay. The actual average pay thickness is

about 40 feet, so this resulted actually that the area affected

by the production out of the No. 1 was as much as 500 acres.

g RS . Y A W 5
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Now, assuming that this well drained 4U acres only. or

affected 4O acres only, the effective pay thickness snould fnave
been 581 feet, and this, again, proves tc ue that 80-aere spacing,
or 160-acre spacing would be adequate to produce tne reservuise

Q In addition to y~ur engineering studies in this reser-
voir, have you made some economic calculations with regard to the
LO-acre and 80-acre spacing?

‘A Yes, sir, I have. And they are shown on Exhibit 1-N.

Q Will you relate to the Examiner generally what those
show?

A Yes. We have calculated-the reserves per acre from
isopach maps done by Mr, Matchus, and from bottom hole pressure
decline versus cumulative production. We calculated the total
recoverable reserves of 3800 barrels per acre, whici is 20 to 25%
of the oil in place,

The capital investment per well, we used $139,000.00, which

e

is the average of the three most recent wells drilled by Union

Y™

:
;

0il in that area. The land acquisition costs are $300.00 per
acre. The income per barrel, $3.01 for the oil and $0.20 for the
gas.which is produced with every barrel of oil, or a total of
$3.21 per barrel.

The cperating costs, $0.40 for royalties, $0.22 for taxes,

and $0.20 for lifting costs, or a total of $0.82, so this results
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barrel of oil.
The reserves per well are 152,000 barrels of oil ior a 4G~ I

acre well znd 304,000 barrels of oil for an 80-acre well.jfThe

net operating income is at $363,000 for a 4O-acre well ari.

-

$726.000 for an 80-acre wesll. The land acquisition‘cjgs':ﬁre
twice as high on an 80 as on a 40O-acre well, so this fesults in a
total investment per well of §151,000 on a 40-acre‘ﬁei1 and
$163,000 on an 80=-acre, or net profit per wellhof $212,000 on a
L,O-acre spacing and $563,000 on an 80-acre spacing.

The profit to investment ratio is l.4 to 1 on a 40-acre and
345 to 1 on 80-acre spacing. So this means nob)dy is lesing
money on 40 acres, but the profit to investment ratio is not
satisfactory to our company for development drilling.

Q Based upon your engineering studies, observations, the
interference tests. and based also upon the eccnomic calculations
is it your opinion that fhis North Anderson Ranch-wclfcamp Pool
should be developed upon 80-acre spacing?

A Yes, sir, in my opinion it would be enough if it was

developed on 160.

Q Dc you believe this could be done without waste?
A Yes, it can.
Q Do you believe it can be done without adversely affecting

. N T e . y
DT S WTEr Jope: - Y'Y
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correlative rights?

A Yes, sir, the only royalty owner up there is the Stﬁte
of New FexicCU.

Q Have you set up some suggested special rules and regu-
lations for the North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool in the event

the Commission sees fit to grant your application?

A Yes, T have.

Q Will you refer in Exhibit 1 to the next to the last
page which contains proposed special rules and_regulations and
describe to the Examiner what you are suggesting vy the way of
these rules?

A Yes., I don't think I have to read Rule No. 1, this is
a Standard rule in the State of New Mexico. Rule No., 2, ™Hach
well completed or recompleted in the North Anderson Ranch Wolfcampg

Pool shall be located in a unit containing 80 acres, more or lessy

which unit shall contain two governmental quarter-quarter sections

f

[

RIS
or 10t

-

thing .." and everything else-is standard.

o]
Q

Q You have added the words "or lots"™, is part of this areé

involved in a township line where there are lots with odd nuwber
I)

B 4 Py
QL acres!

A vYes, two wells out of the township line, the Gulf State

nAR" No, 1 and the Mobil State ®S% No. 1. We propose such 80-ach

joined by a common bordering sidej provided, however, thag.




FAGE l+2

E, Inc.
FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

A ]
4

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVIC

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

units which are not regular like on'the South Half or North Half
or West Halves or East Halves of governmental quarter saction
tor the peason that when the unit was formed nobody thought about
80 acres, and we spotted a weel ago the Unit Fo. 432 in the
Northeast of the Southeast of Section 32.

Q You are referring now to Exhibit 1-0 on the next page,

are you not?

A Yes.
Q Yes.
A Upon a successful completion we wish to allocate the

Northeast of the Southeast and the Southeast of the Northeast of
Section 32 as an 80-acre unit to the Union No. 4-32, which is

within the blue outline, the southeastern corner, the southwestern
corner of the unit, This is the sole reason why Union proposes

such an allocation of acreage.

As to Rule 3, "Any well which was drilled to and producing
from the North Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool prior to April 1,
1962, which presently has 4O acresor more dedicated to it and to
which cannot be dedicated an 80-acre unit which can reasonably be
presumed to be productive of oil from the North Andérson Ranch
Wolfcamp Pool, shall continue to be assigned an allowable equal td
the normal unit allowable times the 40 acre proportional factor

for said pool of 3.77 times the ratio the total dzdicated acreage
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bears to LO acres,"

Q Will you explain why that rule is suggested?

[

A Yes. 1ave Lo make one correction to
I was informed today that the acreage factor allocated to the Gulf
"RA"™ No. 1, which is drilled on Lot 1 in Section 2 will be Lot l
and Lot 8 of Section 2 rather than the 50 acres I have only shown
outlined by red, while the Gulf Well "CL"-A No. 1 will be om a
LO-acre tract only. This well is not capable of producing the

top allowable either for 40 or for 80 acres.

This Rule 3 has only one well irn this pool to which Rule 3
applies, that is Mobil State "S® No. 1, which is drilled in Lot 2
of Section 2, Township 16 Scuth, Range 32 East. This well was
dzflled in 1958 and the only acreage owned by Mobil 0il up there
is this 50-acre tract. Actually, the 50-acre allowable we propose
will be almost as high as the 80-acre allowable in case 6ur
application is approved.

Actually, this is a question of ownership only rather than
of productive acreage. In our opinion, the Sunray-Mid Continent
tract west of the Mobil tract and all, or at least part of the
Humble tract north of the Mobil tract are productive, in our
opinion, but this acreage is not owned by Mobil 0il, and, therefon
they can not allocate it to their tract, The first wells which

will be drained will be the Union State WA™ No. 1 and the Gulf

©,
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"RA"™ No. 1. Both companies have no objections to the adeption of
this rule. Therets no impairment of correlative rights as far

as the royalty owner is concerned, since the oniy royaity owner
in this are« is the State of New Mexico.,

“¥ A similar rule, or similar exception to the regular rules,
was granted by the Commission in the 80-acre spacing rule in the
Ranger Lake Pennsylvanian Field in the Order No. R-1418-B and for
the South Vacuum Devonian Pool in Order 1382-C.

Q Now, refer to Rule 4 and state how it differs from
previous rules bf the Commission, 1f it does differ.

A I would say similar rules are ordered by the Commission
in some other 80-acre spacing rules. Union proposes that the
initial well shall be drilled either in the Northeast Quarter or
the Southwest Quarter of a governmental quarter section, but that
such well to be no closer than 330 feet to the boundary lines
of the quarter-quarter section in which the well is located. We
propose the 330 feet or the flexibility which will give us the
330 feet which will improve or which will make it easier to
develop the pool.

The reservoir can be adequately drained on a staggered 40-
acre spacing, which is prevailing right out over the entire
area with the exception of the three wells drilled nofth and

south of the township line,

%

e - . TN
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¢ Just a moment, on Rule 4L would it be necessary in the

event the Commission approved this type of drilling to establish

exceptions in any instances?
A Yese.
Q Where are thcse exceptions?

A The Gulf 0il Company is in process of drilling a well in

Lot 4 of Section «= well, which would be the Northwest Quarier, 3
|
There would be an exception necessary for this well, and the Mobil
well is in the Northwest Quarter, the Mobil State "S™ is in the
Northwest Quarter, so there would have to be an exception to this
well, too.
Q Are you suggesting now that the Commission include in
any order it issues such exceptions for eristing or drilling wells?
A Yes, sir.
Q How about Rules 5 and 67 |
A Rules 5 and 6 are standard rules. I don't think it's
necessary to read through them.
Q Do ycu have anything further to offer to the Examiner ix
ronnection with this matter? :
A No, sir. :

[A] Ts it vour npinion alsa that the area whiech vou ar:

~

seeking to have declared to be a new pool is a completely separatg

reservoir from the balance of the presently defined pool?
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A Yes, sir, it is my opinion.
MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to offer in evidence
{Applicant's Exhibit 1, including l-A through 1-0, inclusive.
MR. UTZ: That includes your geological exhibits?
MR, CAMPBELL: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Without objection Applicant's Exhibits 1l-A

thransh 1.0 will he

CIZL RS, =T R

MR, UTZ: Are there questions of the witness? Mr,

Nutter.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTERS

Q Mr. Mattehies, your Exhibit Noe. E there which reflects
the bottom hole pressures of the two areas ==

A Yes, sir.

Q -~ in each case where ycutve got the little rumber in
parenthesis, does it represent an average of the wells there?

A Yes.

Q In the north end of the field where you have three
pressuras or three wells, five wells and eight wells on the last
three pressures =~

A Yes, sir.

-~

i
/

am
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was one initial pressure and the 8 is one initial prossurs, aud 1

All three of them include one initial pressure.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQLERQUE, N, M,
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Q -= d0 those include any initial pressures?
A Yes, sir, the pressures where we used five wells, there

T vwmsm s moeam e ry

believe where we have three, that's one initial pressure, yes, siJ

Q One initial pressure in each one?
A Yes.
Q So this decline would have been greater than is shown

here if it hadn't included an initial pressure?

A No, sir, the initial pressure of every well is exactly
the fieldwide pressure, except for the first well, we never had
such a high original pressure in a well again, as you will note.
Here later on in Exhibit 1-L, that the State "C", that the initial
pressure cf the State "C" is only 3,152 psi. The pressure in the
Union State No. 1-33 at the same time, 3,145 psi.

Q The State "C" is the brown well?

Yese.

S

Q And you compared it with which one?

A With the blue well. And the same with the red well,
which had at thét time a pressure of 31A1;so it was a difference
of those three pressures of seven pounds.

Q You saia the brown well was in tight sand?

A

Yes. but still we were experiencing drainage.
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Q | You feel like you got a representative fully built up
pressure when this was taken?
‘A Yes;'sir.
MR. PORTER: What makes you feel like that?
A Because there was 50 barrels of oil produced out of

this well prior to this test upon the initial completion of
the well, and after that the well was chut in eight
this pressure was tazen.

MR. PORTER: That was my question, how long the well wasg
shut in,

Q (By Mr. Nutter) In other words, you are comparing the
second to the last pressure for the 1-33 to the first pressure
shown for the 1-0?2

A Yes, and the same on the reu well.

Q In the South Half of the pool youtve shown averages of

three and five wellsfor the last pressures that were taken.

A Yes. The information shown on this graph was furnished
to me by the Continentsl 0il Company.

Q The only characteristics on Exhibit F which reflect a
separation of these two pools would be the bubble point and the
solution GOR, would they not?

A Yes, sir.

i
i
H
!
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Q Would the one degree difference at which the bubble

point was determined make any difference in the bubble point?

A No, 1 don't think so. Probably it was a matter of the
temperature gauge, cecause when we went in for our interference
test we measured the temperature every day, 138, 139, it varies.

Q Over here on your Exhibit No. H, then, the little line
dovn at the bottom which is connected by the series of dots is
the GOR line, is it not?

A Yes, it is,

Q Is this pool in the north end being produced down below
the bubble point?

A Yes, it is.

Q But there has been no indication here on the GOR's
that they have start «-

A On the calculations there shouldn't be any, because
whenever the bubble point is reached you will first no£ice a

decline of the gas-2il ratio before it will go up.

Q For a short time?

A Yes, sir, and that's what we experienced nere.

Q Now, this bottom line is water production?

A Yes, sir.

Q Where is this water being produced, mostly from one well?
A I think McAlester reports one barrel of acid water per
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day. So it's the production of one wecll only, which is the
Gulf "CL"-A, which is the southernmost well.

QV What is the scale for the water production?

A The water production per month, the same as for the oil,
so the water production is between 2,000, 3,000 barrels per month.
Q Which well did you say produces one barrel per day?

A The McAlester State "G"™ No. 1, which is in the Southwest
of the Northeast in Section 33, but this well is a producer out
of the B Limestone, and upon the completion, McAlester acidized
this well very heavy and the} are still recovering some of their
acid.

Q Where does the remainder of the water come from, then?

A Out of the Gulf "CL"-A No. 1, the well being drilled
in Lot 1, Section 2, which is the only water producer. It varies
between 50, 80 to 100 barrels of water a day.

Q Referring to Fxhibit I, you indicated that you had a
high PI on these wells. Does the "C" 1-28 have a high PI also?

A No, the PI taken before the recent workover was only
0.158, I believe, and we haven't taken a PI after the workover,
but I was told yesterday that upon the acid jpb, the tubing
pressure was on a 16/64 choke, five to six hundred pounds, while
it was during this test as low as one hundred pounds only.

Q Sc. evidently this acid job has cleaned up this?
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A Yes, and it prod
it did before on a 21/64.

28t was taken nrior to the workowve™

&£

of the well?

A Yes, sir, becausec we noticed on the skin effect after
the buildup tests were taken.

Q So the big drawdown here is under this low IP of .1587

A Yes, sir, The PI in the orange well is 3 and in the
blue well is 10,and 11 in the State No. 2-B in the green well.

Q Your interference calculation on Exhibit K, your change
in pressure would have to depend completely on the compressibility
factor of the 0il, would it not, in the top part of the calcula-
tion? This was taken at a time, was it not, when the bottom hole
pressure was above *+he butble point so expansion of the fluids
would be the driving factor here?

A I don't get it quite,

Q The calculation which is made on Exhibit K --

A Yes.

Q ~-= uses the compressibility factor?

A Yes, sir, for the diffusivity constant.

Q So, in order to make this computation, the only force

that's driving the oil to the well bore --

A Is the gas in solution.

T
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Q -~ is the compression of the fluids?
7
()
A Yes, sir, i
Q Your matierial balance calculation on Exhibit M, Mr.

Mattehies, represents a total production here of 20,000 barrels?

{
FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 325.1182

A Yes, sir, out of this one well only. Out of the State
— NO. 1‘33.
Q What was the nearest producing well to this well ai the

time that it produced 20,000 barrels?
A Well, either the well in Lot 1 or Lot 2 in the Section
2,0f Section 2, which is about three-quarters of a mile,
Q So, by this computation you figured that 3,000 barrels
of o0il was being affected?
A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all.
MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions? Mr. Morris.

BY MR, MORRIS:

e

Q Mr. Mattehies, referring to your prcpesed rules, your

Rule No. 4, I failed to follow your logic concerning why a 50-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING. SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

acre tract should receive substantially the same allowable as the

PHONE 243.66791

80-acre tract.
A You mean Rule 3?2
Q Rule 3, correct.

N A Under 36 barrels unit allowable the 50-acre well will
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~1

have a daily allowable ©

Fy

£9 barrels of cil per day while an

80-acre well will have 172 barrels of o0il per day allowable.

- L8 n . A2DE .. / x’i 1
Tueies a aifforence % mae barrels of oil ner dav.
€S

Q I fail to f¢

ayour logic, however, as to why a

N
50-acre tract»should receive the same allowable as the 80-acre
tract.

A It shouldn't, but that's the way the rule is.

Q I fail to follow your logic in proposing this type of
rule.

A Because Mobil 0il has no more acreage which it could
allocate to this well. Theret's enough productive acreage ¢ “ound
this well, but it's not owned by Mobil Cil, and to not penalize
them bv us obt

aining 80 acres, itt's fair that they retain their

present allowable,

Q Isn?t it just too bad that Mobil doesn't own additional
acreage? Why should they receive an allowable based on acreage
they don't own? I fail to see this is equitable at all.
MR. CAMPBELL: Mr. Morris, I think he pointed out that
if the equities involved resulted to some extent by the un-
willingness or failure of the offset operators to object to this
equities do not

and the fact that the royalty is commonly owned,

mean very much unless they relate to something. If those who

conceivably may be losing oil have no objection, I can®i see

e
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whose correlative rights are affected. That's a mattér for Mobil
to explain.
MR. MORRIS: Mobil should btc Juiie satisiied with the
ruling, Mr. Caupbell.
MR. CAMPBELT.: I mean to explain it to your satisfaction.
Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Matteunies, the rules that you
referred to in the Ranger Lake and South Vacuum Devonian, correct

me if I'm wrong, but those rules provide only an exception in the

case of wells located on 4LO-acre tracts,allowing those wells to

continue to produce at a 4O-acre,regular 40-acre allowable?

A Yes.

Q They do not propose rules similar to the rules you have
proposed here tocday for acreage dedication between 4C and 80
acres?

A I think this tract has 50 acres. It is an odd shaped
tract and all we're asking, that in our case Mobil will retain or
will keep their present allowable, which was done in the Ranger
Lake or South Vacuum, where these wells kept their allowable.

That!s why I referred to those two cases. If this well would

ot

have been on a 40-acre tract only we would have asked for a 4O=-

IR, 13 ¥

acre exception, but since it is a 50-acre tract, we have to ask
for a 50-acre exceptione.

Q Will Mobil's well there, do you know of your own

R AN b o h et

3

ol



i

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERSUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE 325%-1182

PHONE 243.6691

E
PAGE ©&

knowledge that that well will produce 169 barrels per day on 36
barrel normal unit allowable?
A Yes, sir, it is capable of producing it.
MR. MORRIS: No further questions.
BY MR, NUTTER:
Q Mr. Mattehies, on that point of allowablés; now, none
of the wells which would go to 80-acre allowables would receive

any addi<ional depth factor credit {or acreage above 40, is that

correct?
A No, sir,
Q In other words, the way the 80-acre factors a.=

arranged doesn't, when you dedicate two 4O-acre tracts to a well,
one of those tracts receives a normal unit allowable times a

depth factor?

A Yes, sir,

Q The other ho;acre tract receives only a normal unit
allowable?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would it be more equitable if we were to give an 2x-

ception to the Mobil well to give it LO acres times the depth fact
or, plus 10 acres without the depth factor?
A Which would be 26 barrels a day cut in the allowable.

Q Is that what it woulid amount to?
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A Yes.,

Q This would put the well on the same basis for assigning
an allowable for excess acreage that all the other wells in the
pool would have, wouldn't it?

A Yes, it would.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. UTZ: That is the only well which can only dedicate
50 acres?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the witness?
The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR, UTZ: Any statements in this case?

MR. MORRIS: If the Examiner please, before statements
are made by parties present, 1 would like to comment on several
pieces of correspondence that the Commission has received. The cojr-
respondence is;togwiéhgéhy to read in its entirety into the recorﬁ.
However, I will hope I will state tne essence oi each.

I have a letter from Texaco, Inc., signed by Mr. R. M.
Bischoff as Division Manager with reference to this case,stating
that Texaco does not concur with the proposed Rules Nos. 3 and k.
Phillips Petroleum Company has also submitted a letter with

reoference to this case, signed by Mr. L. E. Fitzgerald, Vice
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favoring all phases of Uniont's application. I have a letter from

McAlester Fuel Company also favoring all phases of Union's appli=-

cation.
MR, UTZ: Are there auy other statements?
MR. CAMPBELL: Are thi:se being entered into the record?
MR. MORRIS: They will be a part of the case file, Mr.
Campbell.

MR. SPERLIN3: Mr, Examiner, Jim Sperling, representing
Mobil., I would like to ask Mr. Morris if the letters he received
indicate the location of the acreage of the protestants, Texaco
and whoever it was.

MR, MORRIS: Mr. Sperling, would you care to see the
correspondence?

MR. SPERLING: I just wanted the Examiner to understand
that we consider that ths location of the acreage with reference
to the location of the Mobil well is of some significance, and I
would like the record to show the location of the acreage held by
the companies which have submitted the correspondence with re-
lation to this well.

MR. MORRIS: I do not believe that the letters from

Phillips and Texaco show in their content the location of their

“‘ve a letter from Goldstone 0il Corporation -

A

-
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own wells.

MR. SPERLING: I have a statement on behalf of Socony
Mobil.

MR, UTZ: You may proceced.

MR. SPERLING: Socony Mobil concurs in the application
and the proposed rules under consideration. Motil would be
opposed to any rule relating to allowables in the proposed pool
which had the effect of substantially reducing an allowable
allocation presently existing in the existing pcol and under which
Mobil drilled its well.

This well was drilled in good faith under statewide spacing
rules then existing. Since this is the only acreage that Mobil
has in the proposed area of North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool,
Mobil has no flexibility in acreage dedication. If a rule which
had the effect of substantially reducing the allowable in the
presently established Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool were to be
seriously urged or considered, Mo
the more or less arbitrary line of separation between the proposed
pool and the presently designated pool is not supported by suf-
ficiently reliable evidence to justify the line location, and the
Llishment of such a line results in deprivation of Mobilt's corx-

relative rights as well as its vested.property rights and that of

its lessor, the State of New Mexico.
The proposed rules recognize that injustice would result
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from a substantial variation from existing allowable allocation
and their adoption would result in no injury to those opposing the
rules. It would, therefore, appear that they should Le adopted
as proposed, since they pre¢vent injury and do none to anyone.,
What I have said is that wetre flexible on this thing, and so long
as you don*'t commit mayhem on the allowable which 'you have already
given us on a good faith well, wetre in favor of the application
and the rules as proposed.
MR. BRATTON: Mr. Examiner, Howard Bratton on behalf of

Humble 0il and Refining Company. Humble 0il and Refining as a
participant in the North Anderson Ranch Unit concurs in Union Oil
Company!s r<quest for a designation of a North Anderson Raqch—
Wolfcamp Pool. Humble recommends the adoption of 80-acre spacing
based on interference test data.

In regard to the proposed rules offered by Union 0il Company,

Humble believes these rules to be satisfactory with the exception

e}
~

'ﬁ
o)
)
2
o

. In the casze of existing wells which cannot be
assigned 80 acres, it is recommended that the 4O-acre proportion-
al factor of 3.77 be adjusted by adding a fraction, the numerator
of which is the acreage in excess of 40 acres and the denominator
of which is 4O acres, with the resultant factor to be multiplied
by the normal unit allowable,

I might say,- Mr. Nutter, this was exactly the proposal




PAGE 60

FARMINGTON, N, »,
PHONE 325.118.°

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBU'QUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.669)

that you were making. I will hand to the Examiner and to Mobil

a copy of this statement which has on it an example of how the
t¥° different rules would work. I would ask that the reporter

- include the example in there. This is based on a 35 barrel nor=-
mal unit allowable rather than the 36. However, I think the
significant difference, of course, is that under the Rule No. 3,
as proposed by Union, you introduce a multiplication factor times
a depth factor, which is contrary to the concept of 80-acre proe
portional factors as set out in Rule 505.

As an example of the problem involved in adopting the Union
rule, you come out with a well with 50 acres would get a factor
of L.71 times the normal unit allowable, a well with 80 acres
would get L.77 times the normal unit allowable, and a well with 5]
acres would get 4.806 times the normal unit allowable. GSo, a2
51-acre well would get more than an 80-acre well.

It is respectfully urged that the Commission adopt the pro-
posed rules including the exception proposed herein.

MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler, appearing on behalf of
Gulf 0il Corporation. We concur in all respects of Unionis case.

MR. KELLY: Booker Kelly of Gilbert, White and Gilbert
for Sinclair. Sinclair ccncurs in the application with the |
exception of Rule 4. Sinclair's position has always been in

favor of flexibile spacing and they feel that this type of rigid
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spacing would “e a disadvantage to operators that could not drill
on the best structures in their areas, and also it would affect,
because of that, correlative rights to operators that were penalizbd
in drilling in the poorer areas of their acreage.

MR, UTZ: Does Sinclair have acreage in this pool?

MR. KELLY: Sinclair has acreage in Section 28, and they
are also acquiring the Champlain's acreage in Section 28.

MR. UTZ: Thank you. Are there any other statements?

MR. SPERLING: I might make an observation in connection
with the rule as proposed by Mr. Bratton, that it means a re-
duction of allowable of 8,070 barrels per year, or about
$25,000.00.

MR. UTZ: For the life of the well?

MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: That would be deferred income?

MR. SPERLING: It certainly would be deferred.

MR. UTZ: 5%PY other statements? If nc further statement
the case will be tagen under advisement. We will take a ten-

minute recess.,
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I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ﬁbility.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 10th day of April, 1962,
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v & < £~ P A i -~ B ""6."‘1

Notary Public-Court Repdrter
My commission expires:

June 19, 1963.
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- FO, AWDMRSCN RANCH Yep.) FIELD
LEN CO., PEY WGSHEC

PRESSURES 1D FRECUCTICH ReTES DURTNG IWCERFTREITE TESE
SO .4 -
i 2 3 b 5 6 7
State 1-33
BOFD 1006 oh6 1015 1072 1121 638 shut-in
Choke = in. 26 /61, 27/6h  21/6h  21/6L 29/6} 18/4), -
P ~ psi 2065 2939 293} 2892 2981 3050
State C 1«28
EOFD 26l 25k 2l1 234 20k 97  shut=in
Choke = in. o176, 21/6L 2176k 21/8h  21/6h  21/6l -
PHP - psi 14h6 15 1400 1385 1396 299k
State B lease
EOFD Sik 559 662 608 503 shwt-in shut-in
State B 1~28
Choke = in, 1 /6L 13/64 13/64  13/6L 13/6) - -
P - psi 2822 2708 2758 2750 2785 - 28kLo
State B 2-=33 _
Choke = in, 13/6) 11, /6), 14/64 14 /64 17/64 - -
P ~ psi 3032 3029 2983 2915 2946 - - 3008

Total preduction of ¢ 11 wells during 6~day test: 5,978 BO

After the seven days, wells went back on production, except for the
observation well., Between February 8, 1962, and February 22, 1962,
wells produced the remainder of their respective allowables.

Well State 1~323 produced two allowables. All wells were shut in
February 22, 1962, On February 27, 1962, BHP was measured in all
wells, The BHF»in the observation weil had dropped from 309k psi
(February L. # to 3065 psi (February 27, 1962), although the
w211 was shut-i3x" for the entire nonth,

NMOCC CASE NO. 2507
UNION OIL EXHMIBIT WO, <
DATE 3/28/62 BY EPM
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2400~ ’ H '
DATE  ~ BRP {psi) CATE /) BHP (pai)
8-15-5a 3610 1i-13—60 3247 .
2200f—{ 2-3-%9 3385 |l] 4-i0-6 3142
9-2-60 3338 [1] 9-30-6! 3030
| -9-62 2956
Jd_ I 1 I | ) I
2000~ STATE NO. (-33 '”‘ STATE NO. 2-33
USWNW _  SEC. 33) (NENW SEC. 33)
\. =
paTE. W 8uP(pei) DATE , BHP(psi)
180 ) 7-22-60 3585 1 2-31-60 3442
4-10-61 33120 4-10-61 3325
9-18-86I 3125% 9-18-61 324 2
1-8-62 314% 1—8-62 3tal |
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i 1 — 1 1L | | 1 L
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VEic ! O CONPIRY O SOl TRCIRIIA

DEGRAT DIVESIST ~ ROCWELL DASTRICY

N
NDL ANDERSON eUCH (‘:‘-’C?.) FIELD
LEA CO., NEY TEXICO
MATUERTAL PALAICE CALCULAT ION
STATE 1-33_
Product ion Feriod From 7«16~60 to 12-21-60
0il in Place = __Yp__ 4 Do Ap = 10 psi
Ce X Ap BOi
. . o Np = 20,510
011 in Plzce = 20,510 i
22.2 x 1070 x 10 1,967 Boi « 1.96
© 011 in Place = 6,620,000 BO
~ o VOLUMETRIC CALCULATIONS
' OIP/Acre = 1128 X ¢ x (1-5y) x h .
Boi /
OIP/Acre 7758 x 0,096 x {1-0.25) x 6k S
* 1.96 .
0IP/Acre = 18.21,0 BO (285 BO/A-ft) g%'
Area affected by State #1-331 %8%"-2’1&899 = 363 acres
If well drained LO acres only, the net pay thickness had to be:
N =) 6)6209000 L 165,500 mIP/acre
L0 acres L0
162 0 = 58 ft
T NMOCC CASE NO.__ 2507
' UNICN OIL EXHIBIT Wo.

DATE__3/28/62 BY EPM
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Ruie 1. Ronh well nompietel o rooenmiolsd In She Worth fodergon oneh Hoet{opmn Peeld
N £
or in tha Woif‘cg:np forratlen Min e amile of sald poos 2 "o* newrer to
nor within the lindts of onoll ed ‘v.vh‘am"p Pooi. shmil ke speced,

drilied, operated and prom.a.eu {“ necordance with the Special Rules and
Requlat ions herelnmafter sot forth.

Rule 2. Each well completad or recornletaod in the Horth fnderson Panch Wolfcamp Pocl
- shall be located in @ wnic containing 05 acres, more oF fc: 5. which unit chell
cont.ain tvwo governmantal guarter-varier sections Joined 2 Zormen bordering

sides provided, huever, that no® hmq comtained hereln sxa be construed as
pmhibit nu the drilling of z well on ench of the quarter-a m:ter sect.ions in

the unity provided further that wells to which Rule 3 of the Special Rules and

Reguizations for the Horth frderson Ranch weifeamp Pooi apniies shail be
exclwded from Ruile 2,

Ru’e 3.

1962, 'hg«:‘x prv i ; acre Or more
r;aﬂno’c‘ ?'- ; aatva szv 80 ACKE unit uhic.h can /

Wolframp Pool, ._ cont*nvg to I:? m—s.gur 2 ’r'mal
unit allewable tlmes the L0 acre ~royportional facx or f‘ur caid poo:& cf 3.77 \
S the ratio the total dedicatsd neretje bears to l0 seres.

Ruie . The initial well on any 8C-acre unit fn said poel shail be located in elther
the NEA; or the SW/l off a governmerhal quarter section. such weli te be no -

closer than 33C feet to the boundary Lines of the quarter-guarter section in
which the well is iocated,

Ruie 5. For good cause shown, the Secretary=Divector of the Conmission may grant
exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when the
applicaticn is for a non-standard wnit comprising a single quarter-quarter
section or Iot, AllL cperators offsetting the proposed nun—standard unit
siell be noctified of the application by registered mail, and the application
shall state that such rotice has been furnlshed, The Secretary-Director of
the Commizsion may approve the appiication if, after a seriod of 30 days,
no offset cperator has entered an objection to tz forniat fon of such non=
standard vnit.,

The allowable assigned Lo any such reir-standard urit shall bear the same ratio
to & standard allowable in ths: North Andzrson Reueh Wolifcamp Pool as the
acreage in such non-starndsrd unit beas's to EC-urres,

Rule 6, ST es} in the North Arderson Rapch

allowvable purposes, : \ 7
80-acre proration wnit, the operator may pmdu:e the a“i, owabie assigned to
the unit from the wellz: on the uril in any propertion,
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO

I3 THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALIED BY THE OIL CORSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW NMEXICO FOR
THE JURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE Ho. 2507
Order No. R-2212

APPLICATION OF UNION OIL COMPANY OF
CALIFORNIA FOR AN ORDER CREATING A
NEW OIL POOL, ESTABLISHING SPFECIAL
RULES AND REGUIATIONMS FOR SAID POOL,
AND CONTRACTING THR ANDEREON RANCH-
WOLFCAMP POOL, LEA COUNTY, REW MEXICO.

( OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
March 28, 1962, at Santa PFe, New Maxico, before Elvis A. Ute,
Examiner duly appointed by the O0il Comservation Commission of New
Maxico, heresinafter referred to as the "Commission,® in accoxdance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this_18th day of Apxril, 1962, the Commission,
a quorum being presemt, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examirer,
Elvis A, Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

EINDS

(1) Trat due public rotice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Uniom Oil Company of Califormia,
seeks the creation of the Mcxrth Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool
comprising acreage in Sections 28, 32 and 33, Towanship 15 South,
lanqe 32 Bast, and Section 2, Township 1€ South, Range 32 East,
all in Iea County, New Mexico, and the establishment of Special
Rueles and Regulations for said pool, including a provision estab-
lishing 80-acre proration uniis therein.

(3) That the applicant further seeks the contraction of the
Arderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pocl by the deletion of certain portioms
of the above-described secticns.

(4) Trat the evidence indicates that the proposed Eoxrth
Andorson Ranch-liclfoasmn Pool and the Andarson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool
are two separate and distinct regervoirs which are separated by aa
impermeable zone.
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(5) That the evidence indicates that one wall in the North

Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool will efficiently and economically
drain in excaess of 80 acres.

{(8) That 80-acre proration units should be established in
said pool with an 80-acre proporxtional factor of 4.77.

© Ij IS THEREYORE ORDERED:

”‘(1) That the North Anderson Ranch-Woifcamp Pool, comsisting
of the following-described acreage, is hereby created:

MEXTICT FRARca riiis N ALLIAAR

mr;_s_s_m%gg. BRANGE 32 EAST
Section 28: S/2 SW/4, SR/4

Section 323 E/2 E/2
Sectiom 32: W/2, RR/4

HIP 16 SOUTH |32 BAST
Section 2: Lots 1, 2, 7 and 8

{2) That the Andersom Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool is hereby con-
tracted by the deletion of the following-described acrsage:

TOWESHI P SUTH 34 BAST

Section 28: S/2 sW/4, BR/4
Section 32: E/2 Sk/4
Section 33: W/2, MEB/4

TOWESHIP 16 SOUFR, RANGE 32 EAST
Section 2: Iots 1, 2, 7 and 8

(3) That Special Rules and Regulations for the Noxrth

son Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool are heredby promulgated as follows,
effoctive Mav 1. 19682,

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

POR TEB ,,
NORTH ANDERSON RANCH-WOIFCAMP POOL -

. REach well completed or recompleted in the Noerth

Ranch—lolﬁcanp Pool or in the Wolfcamp formation within
mile of said pool, and not nsarer to nor within the limits of

dasignated Wolfcamp FPool, shall be spaced, drilled, opera-
and prorated in accordance with the Special Rules and Regula-
r.ous hereinaftex set forth.

. Each well completed or recompieted in the North
ndarson Ranch-Wolfcamn Paol shall he lanated in 2 unié contsining
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{80 acres, more or less, which unit shall contain two governmental
quarter-quarter sections, or lots, joined by a common bordering
gide; provided, however, that nothing contained herxein shall be
construed as prohibiting the drilling of a wall on each of the
gquarter-quarter sections in the unit.

‘ RUIE 3. The allowable for all wells in the North Anderon
Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool shall be determined by applying the following
formula:

- 1
| Allowable Normal unit 40-acre proportiona
for the unit = |Allowable x factor (3.77) +

-Ioml unit No. of acras unit - 40
Allowable x 40

4. The initial well on any 80-acra unit in said pool
shall be located on either tha NME/4 ox the SW/4 of a governmental
quarter section, such well to be located no closer than 330 feet
to the boundary lines of the guarter-quarter section in which the
weli i8 located; except, howaever, that all wells located south of
the common line formed by Townships 15 and 16 South shall be
located on either the WW/4 or the BR/4 of a guvermmental quarterx
saection. Any well drilled in the subject pool prior to the date
of this order is hereby granted an exception to the well location
requirements c£ thig order.

RUIE 5. For good caus¢ shown, the Secretary-Director of the
Commiasion may grant an exception tc the requirememts of Rule 2
without notice and hearing whars the application is for a non-
standard unit comprising a single quarter-guarter section or lot.
All operators offsetting the propesed non—standard umit shall ba
notiriea o0f the application by registered or certified mail, and
the application shall state that such notice has baen furnished.
The Secretary-Director of the Commission mzy approve the applica-
tion 1£f, after a pariod of 30 days, no offset operator has entered
an objection to the formatiom of such non-standard unit.

The allowabdle assigned to any such rom-standard unit¢
shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the Moxrth
Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool as tha acreage in such non-standard
unit bears to 80 acres.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further oxders as the Cosmission may deem neces-
sary.

T T T G S AP N Iy P T T
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DOME at Santa Fe, New Msxico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CORSERVATICGE COMMISSICR

Sl

Af Rz, )

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Membar & Secretary

*nx/




ENGINEERING PART OF TEST TMONY

Exhibit "Field EH” History"

Initial pressure Continental part (south portion 37L0 - decline rapidly.
Last pressure in 1960 av. 1086 psi, but three wells had pressures

hlmbhme oo bha amlaflant Lt A0AR 2. £ v LAnA .2 [ DU | R P
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wells, arithmetic average 2092 psi

In comparison, the pressure in the north portion was in 1960 3356 psi,
a difference of 2250 psi. It will be shown later in the testimony
that the transmissibility of the reservoir rock in the northern part
is very high, The preserz. i a pressure difference of more than
2000 psi proves that iy Y% rvoirs cannot be connected.

No flowing wells in
Anderson Ranch,

Exhibit "Fluid Analyses Comparison®

Two samples taken by Conoco., Both alike, We show only one, since
other one is the same, :

Exhibit "Pool Description"

Outline of pool to be created. With the exceptior of NE MNE Sec. 32,
all these lcases are presently in the Anderson Ranch (Wep.) Pool.

Exhibit "Field History"
Only three wells to 1960, then inc‘rease in drilling activity following

the successful completion of Union's Sate #1-33. Presently 11 producing
wells and 4 drilling or announced locations.

Exhibit T"Interference Test BHP vs, Time® - 2 exhibits - graphical and taimlar
presentat ion

Varying choke sizes and parrafin cause variation in production rates.




Exhibit

L. Some flexibility by being able to move within 330" of lease line.
Otherwise requested spacing is on staggered LO's,

5. Standar¢
6. Standard

"Allocztion of Acreage"

Explanation for Rule two and three.




HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY STATEMENT
CASE 2507
MARCH 28, 1962

Ranech Unit concurs in Union Oil Company's request for designation of
a Norih Anderson Ranch (Wolfcamp) Pool. Humble recommends the adoption
of 80-acre spacing based on interference lest data,

’ Humble 011 & Refining Company, as a participant in the North Anderson

In regard to the proposed rules offered by Union 0il Company, Humble be-
lieves there rules to be satisfactory with the exception of Rule 3. 1In
Lt casve of cxisting wells which cannot be assimned ©7 acresz, it ir recom-
+...awd thiat the 40-acre proportiocnal factor of 3.77 be adjusted by adding
a fraction, the numerator of which is the acreage in excess of 40 acres
and the dencminator of which is 40 acres, with the resuttant factor to be
& multiplied by the normal unit allowable.

For example, a S0-acre proration unit would receive a factor of

(3.77 + 50-40) X NUA, or
40

e . preih

4.02 X 35 = 14l B/D

By comparison, the originally proposed rule would result in an allowable
of

(3.77 X S50 ) X NuA, or

40

4.71 X 35 = 165 B/D.

T T T T R S P F T I C S TP

I+, is respecifully urged that the Commission adopt the proposed rules
inezluding *he exceplion proposed herein.

WSD/ jn A
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Stute of Nefo Wexico
@il Eonserbation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER
E. 3. JOHNNY WALKER
MEMBER

sTavE cenLnciey
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

£
P. 0. BL <71
SANTA FE

April 19, 1962

Re: CASE NO. 2507
ORDER NO.___ R-2212

Nr. Jacl: Campbell

Campbell & Russell APPLICANT:

P. 0. Draver 640 '

Roswell, Nev Mexico —Inion 01l Company of California
Dear 8ir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Vary truly yours,

P A Y.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretarv--director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0CC




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA FOR
THE DESIGNATION OF A NEW POOL, BEING
THE NORTH ANDERSON RANCH WOLFCAMP
POOL IN SECTIONS 2%, 32 and 33, TOWN-
SHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, AND

LOTS 1, 2, 7 and 8 IN SECTION 2, No. ~«-;‘757"*
TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, AND .
FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF SPECIAL RULES s

FOR SAID POOL, INCLUDING AN ORDER
ESTABLISHING 80 ACRE OIL PRORATION
INITS.

N S St et Nt st st Nt e Nt Nt ot

APPLICATION

COMES NOW Applicant, Union 0il Company of Califormia, by
its attorneys, Campbell & Russell, and states:

1. It is the owner of certain wells and has agreements
with the owners of other wells situated in Sections 28, 32 and 33,
Township 15 South, Range 32 East, and Section 2, Township 16 Soutk,
Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, presently located in the
Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool as defined by the Commission.

2. By its Order No. R-2177 the Commicsion authorized
Applicant to shut-in certain wells and to transfer allowables there-
from for the purpose Qf conducting interference tests.

3. That said interference tests have been completed in
accordance with said Order.

4. It believes that the portion of the present Anderson
Ranch Wolfcamp Pool lying North of the South lines of Lots 7 and 8,
Section 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 East, is a separate pool

from that portion 1ying South of said lines.
/ !//f
WL

A 4 i . (/V
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5. It believes that
new pool will economically and
adequately protect correlative

WHEREFORE, Applicant

matter down for hearing before

80 acre oil proration units in said
efficiently drain the pool and will
rights,

requests the Commission to set this

an Examiper, to publish notice as

required by law, and, after hearing, issue its Order:
1. Establishing the North Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool
covering the following described lands:
Townéhip 15 South, Range 32 East:
S%SW% and SE% Section 28
E%SE%X and E5NEX Section 32
W% and NE% Section 33

Township 16 South, Range 32 East:
Lots 1, 2, 7 and 8, Section 2

2. Establishing special pool rules and regulations for
the North Anderson Ranch Wolicamp Pool, including the establishment
of 80 acre oil proration units, and assigring allowables thereto.

3. Providing for exceptions where found by the Commission

to be necessary to protect correlative rights.

Respectfully submitted,

UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA

A M Nl
i\ v

vy

BELL '&“RUSSELL
jO0. Drawer 540

Ragwell, New fexico

P

Its Attorneys

DATED: March 1, 1962



DOCKET :

No. 9-62

EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 28, lﬁééi_

9 AM.

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be hearu before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, as alternate examiner:

Cases 2515 through 2519 will not be heard before 1:00 P.M,

CASE 2507:

e

CASE 2508:

CASE 2509:

Application of Union Qil Company of California for an order
creating a new oil pool, establishing special rules and
regulations for said pool, and contracting the Anderson
Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-siyled cause, seeks an order creating a new oil
pool to be desiynated tne Norihn Andeérson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool
and comprising portions of Sections 28, 32 and 33, Townshi

regulations to govern said pool, including a provisio
80-acre proration units; it is furtber proposed thay

_Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool be contracted by the dgietlon

of the SE/4 and S/2 SW/4 of Section 28, E/2 SE/4 ¢f Section
32 and W/2 and NE/4 of Section 33, Township 15 S¢uth, Range
32 East, and Lots 1, 2, 7 and 8 of Section 2, T¢wnship 16
South, Range 32 East. : /
Application of Westates Petroleum Company for assignment of
special allowables to four wells, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, pursuant to Order

No. R-1776, seeks an order extending the period within which
its Carlson-Federal "B'" Wells Nos. 2, 3, 4 and 5, located

in Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, are assigned a special allowable not to exceed
top unit allowable for the Justis Tubb-Drinkard Pool.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporatioﬁ for apprdval’bf

vhe Langlie Mattix’Wodlwortthnit Agreement; Lea County, New

manlka anvmawnl

piexico. App.L.Lbdul., iii L6 anove- ab‘yj.cu vbuou, L OUUAD JUppavrus

"~ of the Langlie Mattix Woolworth Un1t ‘Agreement embracing

2559 48 acres of Federal and fee lands within Sections 27,
28, 33 and 34, Townshlp 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea Couaty,
New Mexico. '

!
;
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; CASE 2510:

CASE 2511:

| | ~ CASE 2512:

CASE 2513:

CASE 2514:

9-62

Application of Texaco, Inc. for an exception to Rule 107 (e),
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an axception to Rule 107 (e) authorizing the completion
of its K. F. Quail-Federal Well No. 1, located 2086 feet

from the South line and 556 feet from the West line of Section
1, Township 20 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
a3 a 2 7/8-inch tubingless completion below the depth of

5,000 feet. _ ‘

_Application of Texaco, Inc. for an order pooling all minercl
“interests in the Basin-Dakota and Blanco-Mesaverde Pools in
“the ¥/2 of Section 12, Township 3C North, Range 12 West, San

Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Pan
American Petrcleum Corporation, Southwest Production Company
and Tidewater Qil Company.

Application of Skelly Qil Company for approval of the Gallegos-
Gallup Sand Unit Agreement, San Juan County, Now Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-stylcd cause, seeks approval of the
Galleggs-Ga.lup Sand Unit Agreement embracing 22,997.51 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State, Indian and fee lands in
portions of Townships 26 and 27 North, Ranges 11, 12 and 13
West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Skeliy 0il Company for a secondary recovery
project, Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, iu the above-styled cause, seeks per-
mission to institutv a secondary recovery project in the .
Gallegos-Gallup Qii Pool in an area underlying its proposed
Gallegss-Calinp Yand Unit Area, comprising 22,997.51 acres,
more or less, in portions of Townships 26 and 27 North,
Ranges 11, 12 and 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, the
injection of water initially to be through six wells located
in Sections 1, 2, 11 and 12. Township 26 North, Range 12 West
and the project to be governed by the provisions of Rule 701.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for approval of the Wosi
Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Agrsement, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicgnt, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Agrcement embracing 2562.52
acres, more or less, of Federal, State and fee lands in
Sections 19, 29, 30, 31, 32 and 33, Township 24 South, Range
38 East, and Sections 4, 5, and 6, Township 25 South, Range
38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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The _following cases will not be. heard before 1:00 P.M.

CASE 2515:

CASE 2516:

CASE 2517:

CASE 2518:

Application of D. W. Falls, Inc. for the assignmeni ol a
special temporary deliverability for allowable purposes io
its Federul Wall No. 2-11, located 1190 feet from the Souin
line and 2210 feet from the East linc of Section 11, Township
28 North, Raange 13 West, San Juan Couniy, New Mexico, which
well is completed in i¢he Basin-Dakota Gas Pool. Applicant
proposes that the deliverability %o e assigned to caid well
be the average Jeliverability oi all gas :ells ir ¢ Basin-
Dakota Gas Pool.

Application oi Pan Amesrican Petrolsun Corporation lor a
pressure mainitenance project, San Juzia Couniy, Ne.w Mg.:ico.
in the above-styled cause, seckec permission o
institute a pressure maintenance project on iis Gallegos
Canyon Unit Area, San Juan County, New Mexico, in the Cha
Cha-Gallup 0il Pool, with the injection oi water initially
to e through two wells located in Section £5, Township 28
North, Range 13 West, and requests adoption of specizl rules

Awvmeal o omeafe
ApPIJLLIVALIL

‘to govern ihe operatior of said project.

Applicaiion of Pan Amocrican Petroleum Corporation for & unit
agreement and a pressure maintenance projeéct, San Juan Coun®y,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Southeast Cha Cha Unit Agreement emdracing
Federal, State and fee lands in poriions of Sections 7, 8,

9, 10, 15, 16, 17, 18, 20, 21, 22 and 27, Township 28 North,
Range 135 Wesi, and Sections 30, 31, 52 and 33, Townshnip 29
North, Range 15 West, San Juan Couniy, Neiw; Mexico. Applicant
further seeks authority %o institute a unit-vide pressure
plaintenance project by the injection oi water into the Gallup
formation through 10 wells located within said unit and
requesis adopiion of special rules to goverin the operaticn

oi said project.

Applicatior of Humble 0il & Refirning Company for a duul
completion, Laa County, New Mexico. Applicani, tiie above-
styled cause, seeks permission to complete itz D. ii. Crockett
Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 21, Towumship 1C
Souith, Range 26 Easi, Lea Couaty, New Mexico, z3 a uzs
completiion {conventional) in ihe Czudill Pzrmo-Peuncylivanian
and Caudill-Devonian Pools wiih the productiion oi o0il Irom

Load

AN r e

" o .
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CASE 2519:

iqg/

the Deveflian zone to be through & sicing ¢f#'2 3/8-inch
tubing aud the production of o0il from the Permo-Pennsylvanian
zone to be through a parallel siring of 1 1/4i-inch tubing.

Appliéagibﬁ of The Atlantic Refining Company for a unit

agreement, a gressure maintenance project and the reclassi-
fication of two wells, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
Horseshoe-Gallup Unit Agreement embracing 20,925.58 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State, Indian and fee lands in
Tovnships 30 and 31 North, Ranges 16 and 17 West, San Juan
Connty, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks permission to
institute a pressure maintenance project in the proposed
Horseshos-Gallup Unit Area with water to be injected into the
Gallup formation through 112 wells located in said. unit,

and requests adoption of special rules to govern the operation
of said project. Applicant further seeks the reclassification

of two wells located in the proposed unit area from Verde-
Gallup 0il Pool wells to Horseshoe—Gallup 0il Pool wells,
the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool to be contracted by the deletion
of the NE/4 NE/4 of Section. 2, Township 30 North, Range 16
West, and the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 36, Township 31 North,
Range 16 West, said acreage to be included in the Horseshoe-
Gallup Oil Pool.
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GOLDSTON CiL CORFPORATION

P:’MN OFF iCEMMST CITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

HOUSTOM 2, TExAS v C&A— 2507

I82MAR 19 P 6. 3Brch 16, 1962

New Mexico 0il Conservetion Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Secretary-Director
Gentlemen:

It is our understanding that on March 28th you will
consider Union 0il Company of California's application for separate pool
designation and 80 acre spacing ror the North Anderson Kanch Area of
Lea County, New Mexico.

W. J. Goldston and the Estate of W. L. Goldston own an
interest in the North Anderson Ranch Unit operated by Union, and in
addition have a 50% interest with McAlester Fuel Company in production
and undrilled acreage adjacent to the unit. As a result, we have
attended a1l meetings of the North Anderson Raiichh operaivvs, and have
supported Union in all preliminaries leading up to their current
application,

Since we will not be able to have a representative in
Santa Fe for the hearing on March 28th, we take this means to go on
record as favoring all phases of Union's application.

A

Yours very truly,

’7// [/5% e

W. E. Greenman
WEG:gel

cc: Union 0il of Calif.
tiidland, Texas
Att: Mr. R. S. Cooke

McAlester Fuel Company
McAlester Building
H:isu.u 1ia, Arkansas

Att: Mr., Chas, Dillard

3
2




CHAS. A. DILLARD VERNON TURNER

-y erEICE OUG .
(iR STYMCALESTER FUEL COMPANY Ml
. nzgoucnou DEPARTMENT f/ {
532 R 2 M o= MCALKSTER BUILDING . [

MAGNOLIA, ARKANSAS
March 19, 1962

Re: Separate Pool Designation
North Anderson Ranch Ares
For 80-acre Spacing
Hearing - March 28, 1962

Rlmee Maswd mm N7 Masmcmsere 4--Inn f‘nm4 a~d A
AV W A'BefMda™w W Vidide WWADI L VGO WAWAE bbbl ot ol e e e

Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

According to a letter of March 1k, 1962 from Union 0il Company of
Californias, Midland, Texas, I understand they will make application
for separate pool designation and 80-acre spacing for the North
Anderson Ranch area, Lea County, New Mexico.

McAlester Fuel Company owns an interest in the North Anderson Ranch
Unit, operated by Union. ard also a fifty percent interest with W. J.
Goldston and the Estate of W. L. Goldston in production and widriiied
acreage adjacent to the Unit.

We have supported Union in their application; we will not have a
representutive present for the hearing but we take this means to
notify you that we favor all phases of Union's application.

Yours very truly,
McAI.ES"‘ER FUEL

WONY
Chas. A. Dijllard

ce: Union 0il Company of Cmlifornia
Midland, Texas

Mc. We E. Greenman
Coldston 0il Corporation
Houston, Texas
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DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT i l& P. 0. BOX 8109
MIDLAND DIVISICN MIDLAND, TEXAS
R. M. BISCHOFF, ASSISTANT DIVISION MANAGER March 22 > 1962

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission ,/A%?Ektn_
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

ey ge i a . i mi a aaal L aal aaaelool o,

Attn: Mr, A. L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

Reference 1is made towhich is the application
of Union Qil Company of CalifornTa~for an order creating a new
pool and establishing special rules and regulaticns for sald
pool which 1s to be designated the North Anderson Ranch (Wolfcamp)
Pool. Texaco Inc, 1s a working interest owner in the North
Anderson Ranch Unit which is operated by Union 0il Company of
California. We are in concurrence with and have no cbjection
to Union's proposed Rules No. 1, 2, 5, and 6; however, we_do
not concur with Rules No. 3 and 4,

e

Texaco does not concur with Rule No. 3 concerning
allowable determination for under this proposal a well wlth
50 acres dedicated to it will enjoy approximately the same
allowable as a well with 80 acres dedlcated to it. Certainly
we reallze that there are problems regarding the existing
allowables of wells already completed in this pool; however,
we believe that those wells developed on less than 80 acres
should not recelive an allowable comparable to the allowable of
other wells developed on & acres that are completed in the
same reservolir. We recommend that the allowable for any
existing well already completed in this pool on a tract contain-
ing less than 80 acres be assigned an allowable equal to the normal
40 acre unit allowable times the depth factor for this pool of
3.77 plus the ratic that the acreage in excess of U4O acres bears
to 40 acres. This would result in a well with 50 acres dedicated ]
to i1t receiving an allowable of the normal 40 acre unrit times ;
a depth factor of U4 .02 rather than a denth factor of L 71 as o]
provided usider Union's proposed Rule No, 3.




to a lease or quarter-quarter section line on 80 acre proration
units, However, in this pool there are wells already completed
outside the North Anderson Ranch Unit that are located closer
than o60' to the lease or quarter-quarter section line and,
therefore, we believe that the North Anderson Ranch Unit should
be allowed this same opportunity. Although we do no%t concur
with the proposed Rule No. 4, due to the above mentioned
circumstances we do not object.

Texaco pelieves that the evidence to be presented
by Union 0il Company of California clearly indicates that a
well completed in this reservolr 1s capable of effectively and
efficiently draining at least 80 acres., Texaco regpectfully
urges that the Commission approve Union's application for a
new field designation and 80 acre proration units.

Yours very truly,

dudiikf) /

~

, 1962
Texaco also does not concur with Rule No. 4 and
normally recommends that a well be drilled no closer than 660!
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March 22, 1962

New Mexico Oil Ccnservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention of Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr., Secretary and Director
P

B

North Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp, LA

Y
ounty, New Mexico - K/
Case 250 ~ﬁ}’roposed Field Rules //U / /L’
3 _

Gentlemen:

Phillips Petroleum Company, as a non-operating working interest owner
in the North Anderson Ranch Unit, comprising portions of Sections 32
and 33-155-32E, has studied the Field Ruleg proposed in the subject
case, and we find them all acceptable with the exception of proposed

Rule 3., The proposed e 3 provides an excessive allowable for a

presently developed tract having between 40 and 80 acres., For example,

a 60-acre tract would have an allowable of 3.77 times 1.5, or 5.655
times the normal unit allowable; whereas an 80-acre tract would have
an allowable of only 4.77 times the normal unit allowable. This is
obviously inequi*able. Therefore, Phillips Petroleum Company strongly

urges that the proposed Rule 3 be deleted from the Field Rules of the
North IEhdsrson Ezﬁch Wolfcamp Meld.,

Very truly yours,

Al
7(/ g j%gfuwa&c,

' L. E. Fitzjarrald
LEF:JRB:mll Vice President
Via Air Mail

~ce;:; Union Oil Co. of California

Union Uil Building
619 West Texas
Midland, Texas

Humvie OLl anu Reiining Gu. Texas raclilc Goal and Ull GO.
Bex 1600 : Box 2210

Midland, Texas Fort Worth, Texas

Texaco, Inc, McAlester Fuel Company

Box 3109 Box 1608

Midland, Texzas Midland, Texas
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"Interference Calculation®

Formulae used are developed for application to the radial flow
of heat or diffusion of heat. Basically, the flow of heat, the
flow of electricity, and the flow of f/luids in permeable rocks ~an

be described by the same mathematical forms. The "diffusibidit : /i

constant" determines the rate at which fluid will readjust in
response to a pressure disturbance imposed on the system.

You will observe that the summation of pressure declines caused
by the production of various wells used in the interference test
is 11.8 psi, while the observed decline was 11 psi, a close check.

"BHP History by Wells"

Each well except for the very first one experienced drainage

~ prior to the completion, Point out the different wells,

"Material Balance"

- The production period used in the time the State #1-33 was the sole

producer (except the Gulf and Mobil weils), Above bubble point.
No water influx. Considering crude, rock and connate water
compressibilities more than 6,000,000 B of oil were affected.

With 18,240 BO/acre (assuming zmiform thickness) 363 acres were
drained or affected, It must be more since #1-33 has the most pay
section, average thickness only, which results in an effective

dm-nngo area of agree, If ’I'\ anres cantribtedod nn?v

———

the effective pay thickness calculates to be 5821,

"Comparat ive Economics =~ self-explanatory

"Rulesh

1. Standard
2. Explain why (Unit #4-32)
3 éa:imilar rule was ordered by the Commission for the Ranger
e Pennsylvanian Field, Order No. R 1418-B and for the
South Vacuum Devonian Pool, Order Wo. 1382-C.
Two wells cnly.
Mobil well doesn't own any acreage out there except that one tract.
Half of adjoining tract is productive so this is a question of
ownership rather than dry, non-productive acreage.
Union first one #¥ to be drained. No objection. Nn impairment
of correlative rights as far as royalty owner is concerned. All

royalty is owned by State of New Mexico

S o A NN o soptees oo



